

Rumored Reduction of \$5 Million Federal Gift Tax Exemption to \$1 Million

November 14, 2011

Rumors are circulating that the Joint Committee on Deficit Reduction, referred to as the "Super Committee" may reduce the estate tax and gift tax exemptions effective November 23, 2011. The Super Committee faces the daunting task of reducing the deficit by at least \$1.5 trillion over the period of fiscal years 2012 through 2021. The Super Committee is expected to release its recommendations by November 23, 2011. Congress will then have until December 23, 2011 to vote or not vote on the proposed bill. The vote will be an up or down pure majority vote in each chamber. The Super Committee has been meeting primarily behind closed doors with the exception of a few public hearings so any hint as to the proposed changes is merely speculation at this point. However, many tax planners are basing their theories of expected changes on The Office of Management and Budget report, "Living Within Our Means and Investing in the Future: The President's Plan for Economic Growth and Deficit Reduction," which was released on September 19, 2011. Rumor has it that the Super Committee will reduce the estate tax and gift tax exemptions back to 2009 levels as President Obama's plan stipulated. For 2011, the estate and gift tax exemption amount is \$5 million. Tax planners believe that the Super Committee will decrease the estate tax exemption amount back down to the 2009 level of \$3.5 million. Additionally, many are speculating that the gift tax exemption amount will be decreased to \$1 million as of January 1, 2012 instead of January 1, 2013. Others fear that this decrease will take effect on November 23, 2011. Although these are just rumors, if you were considering making any gifts in 2011, it would be advisable to complete these gifts prior November 23, if possible. It should be further noted that even if the rumored reductions are not contained in the Super Committee proposal, if nothing is done, the estate tax and gift tax exemptions are scheduled to revert to the 2009 levels of \$3.5 million for the estate tax and \$1 million for the gift tax, on December 31, 2012. We urge you to consider making gifts now to take full advantage of the \$5 million gift tax exemption. These gifts should all be made prior to November 23, if possible, but even if no gift tax exemption reduction is contained in the Super Committee proposal, we would recommend that any contemplated gifts be made prior to December 31, 2012.

Related Practices

Estates, Trusts and Probate Tax

©2024 Carlton Fields, P.A. Carlton Fields practices law in California through Carlton Fields, LLP. Carlton Fields publications should not be construed as legal advice on any specific facts or circumstances. The contents are intended for general information and educational purposes only, and should not be relied on as if it were advice about a particular fact situation. The distribution of this publication is not intended to create, and receipt of it does not constitute, an attorney-client relationship with Carlton Fields. This publication may not be quoted or referred to in any other publication or proceeding without the prior written consent of the firm, to be given or withheld at our discretion. To request reprint permission for any of our publications, please use our Contact Us form via the link below. The views set forth herein are the personal views of the author and do not necessarily reflect those of the firm. This site may contain hypertext links to information created and maintained by other entities. Carlton Fields does not control or guarantee the accuracy or completeness of this outside information, nor is the inclusion of a link to be intended as an endorsement of those outside sites.